BEFORE THE TENNESSEE REGULATORY AUTHORITY
NASHVILLE, TENNESSEE
October 31, 2010

IN RE: PETITION OF AQUA GREEN UTILITY INC. TO AMEND ITS CERTIFICATE OF
CONVENIENCE AND NECESSTIY

DOCKET NO:  10-00145

Petition of Aqua Green Utility Inc. to amend its Certificate of Convenience and Necessity

Update on the Stonebridge project. Approximately 20 of the estimated 90 work days to complete the
project have been used. As of the month of October, no payment from the developer has been received
and work has stopped. The Homeowners Association is in the process of having a special assessment. It
is the intent of the Homeowners Association to assume the developer's contract with Advanced Septic
Inc. Once payments are received, Advanced Septic Inc. will resume work. The Homeowners Association
has not paid any pump and haul expenses. The upper storage tanks are complete and all sewage is
diverted to them.

Respectfully Submitted,

Oy

Dart Kendall
Aqua Green Utility Inc.
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November 29, 2011

IN RE: PETITION OF AQUA GREEN UTILITY INC. TO AMEND ITS CERTIFICMEHﬁ;ZL
CONVENIENCE AND NECESSTIY

DOCKET NO:  10-00145

Petition of Aqua Green Utility Inc. to amend its Certificate of Convenience and Necessity

Update on the Stonebridge project. Approximately 26 of the estimated 90 work days to complete the
project have been used. As of the month of November, no payment from the developer has been made.
Aqua Green Utility Inc. and the Homeowners Association is in the process working out the details for
payment of sewer plant construction. Advanced Septic Inc. has resumed work on a limited basis. One of
the underground storage tanks and the control room concrete portion of construction is complete.
Work has started on final concrete forming of the last tank. The Homeowners Association has not paid
any pump and haul expenses in November. The upper storage tanks are complete and all sewage is
diverted to them. An amendment to modify the current SOP{permit) to allow all homes to connect to
the sewer system with the purchase of additional land has been sent to TDEC. We are awaiting a
decision on the requested permit modification.

Respectfully Submitted,

Dart Kendall
Aqua Green Utility Inc.



